
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
School Newsletter 

 

New School Website 
Our new school website has now been launched! Please log onto 

http:www.boothvilleprimary.net for updates, newsletters, class blogs, term dates and lots more 
information. 

 
Here we are at the end of the first half term and how those weeks have flown!  Just a reminder 

that Monday 4th November is a teacher training day, so the pupils will start back on 
Tuesday 5th November.   

 
Diary Dates W.C. 4th  November  Dinner Menu W.C. 4th November 

 Mon TEACHER TRAINING DAY 
 

Monday 
Teacher Training Day 

 

Tuesday 
Roast Chicken/Halal Chicken/Quorn Fillet, Roast 
Potatoes, Yorkshire Pudding, Carrots, Broccoli 

 

Wednesday 
Chicken or Veg Tomato Sauce,  Pasta, Garlic Bread, 

Diced Mixed Veg 
 

Thursday 
Cheese & Tomato Pizza, Herbie Diced Potatoes or 

plain wedges, Sweetcorn 
 

Friday 
Double Cod Fish Finger or Fish Star, Veggie Nuggets or 

Cheese & Onion Quiche, Chips, Baked Beans 
 

Dairy and Gluten Free Catered Free 
 
 

 Tues 07:45-08:45 KS1 Football 
 During day Rec, Yrs 1 & 2 Flu Vaccinations 
 13:00-15:20 Percussion lessons 
 13:15-14:15 Woodwind lessons 
 13:30-15:00 U-Strings lessons 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Football 
 Wed 09:00-10:00 Hope Centre Assembly 
 07:45-08:45 KS1 Multiskills 
 08:45-10:45 Brass lessons 
 09:00-12:10 Keyboard/Piano lessons 
 13:30-14:30 Reception Intake Tour 
 Thurs 07:45-08:45 KS1 Gymnastics 
 09:30-11:30 Y6 Multisports @ N’pton Academy 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Girls Football 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Dance Club 
  Fri 9:30-11:30 Y1/2 Dodgeball @ Benham 
  07:45-08:45 KS1 Specialist Sports 
 15:30-16:30 KS2 Specialist Sports 

 Attendance Heroes W.C. 21st October Parent View for Ofsted 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

There is a link on our school website that allows 
parents to give their views of the school.  Ofsted 

will collect this information for their inspection.  If 
you would like to register and give your view please 

follow the link below: 
 

http:www.boothvilleprimary.net 
Statutory Information 

Ofsted 
 

VALUE OF THE MONTH:   RESPONSIBILITY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Week Ending:  25th October 2019 

Contact us: 
www.boothvilleprimary.net 

head@boothville-pri.northants-ecl.gov.uk 
Twitter - @BoothvillePri 

School App available to download 
Tel: 01604 491545 

Well done Miss Dowler’s 
class.  

 

Current overall school 
attendance is 94.70%  

OFSTED minimum 
expectation is 96% 

 

 98.7% 
4GG 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

English Workshop 
  

Starting 14th November 2019 at 9.15 am 
Keeping up the children English workshop 

6 week course to support with understanding the English skills that the children are expected to 
learn. This course can lead onto a qualification too! 

Please email becky.lee@booth.northants.sch.uk if you are interested in registering for this 
course. 

 

SPORTS REPORT 
 

Year 3/4 Football 
 

Another busy week of sport at Booth.  The Years 3/4 
and 5/6 teams are participated in the Northampton 
Town School Sports Federation League.  Both teams 

have been playing excellent football and have 
remained unbeaten. 

 

This week saw our Year 3/4 team play against 
Parklands winning 5-1, and our Year 5/6 team beat 

Parklands 7-1, both teams coming back from being 1-
0 down.  Excellent performances from both teams: 
Y3/4 Team:  Trey, Eoghan, Ernie, Zac, Danny, Jack, 

Olly and Cian 
Y5/6 Team: David M, Harvey F, Leighton, Dawid, 

George, Alfie, Oliver and Ty. 
 

Tonight will see our Y5/6 team play Standens Barn.  A 
win and we will become Y5/6 League Winners 

  
KS2 Badminton 

 

Hadi, Oscar B, Mikhail, Charlie M, Julia, Vilte, 
Faith and Angel-Mae took part in the 

Northampton School Sports Partnership 
Badminton competition on Tuesday.  The 

children took part in a number of Badminton 
skills stations and continued to improve 

throughout the competition.   
 

We await the results (due tomorrow).  
However I was very pleased to see the effort 
and team support they showed each other, 
encouraging comments were often heard. 

 
Well done to all the team 

 
  

Safeguarding 
 

With halloween and bonfire night coming up we want the children to enjoy these events whilst 
staying safe.  See notice boards below for safety advice from Northants Fire and Police Service. 

      

    

 

 

And finally. . . current House Points totals are:     
Phoenix Dragon Pegasus Griffin 

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15,610 13,778 14,927 16,757 

Have Fun ! 

Reports of headlice are on the 
increase! 

Please remember “Once a 
week, take a peek” and treat if 

necessary.  During the half 
term break would be a good 

time to do this 
 

mailto:becky.lee@booth.northants.sch.yk


 
 
 

                                                                                                                               

 
 

                                                                                                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

                                                                                                                
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                              
 

 
BONFIRE NIGHT SAFETY 

 
November 5th may be celebrated with fireworks, but bonfires also feature heavily 
in celebrations. Northamptonshire Fire and Rescue Service has put together some 

safety advice to help guide those planning to light their own bonfire. 
 

Bonfire safety tips: 
 

• Position a bonfire away from sheds, fences and trees.     
• Before lighting a bonfire, check the structure is sound 

and does not have small children or animals hiding  
inside it. 

• Never use petrol or paraffin to light a fire. A safer way 
to light it is to use paper and solid firelighters in two or  
three places to ensure an even burn. 

• Never burn dangerous rubbish such as foam-filled  
furniture, rubber, aerosols, tins of paint, pressurised gas  
cylinders, tyres and bottles. 

• Materials producing light ash which could blow  
about, such as corrugated cardboard, are unsuitable  
for burning. 

• Have one person responsible for lighting the fire.  
That person, and any helpers, should wear suitable  
clothing such as a substantial outer garment made of  
wool or other low flammable material and strong 
 boots or shoes. 

• Remember to ‘stop, drop and roll’ if clothing catches  
fire. 

• Have a fire blanket ready in the bonfire area. 
• To find out more about firework legislation, please  

see: 
 
www.gov.uk/fireworks-the-law 
Everyone at Northamptonshire Police and 
Northamptonshire Fire and Rescue Service 
wishes you a happy Halloween and Bonfire Night. 
Stay safe! 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 


